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Liverpool LPC AGENDA
	
	Item
	Detail
	Time 

	1
	Election of Officers
	Chair, Vice Chair, Treasurer
	9:30am

	2
	Welcome, introductions and housekeeping 
	Declarations of interest, Nolan Principles, fire safety and turn mobiles off.
	9:35am



	3
	Apologies for absence 
	To receive
	9:37am

	4
	Minutes of the last LPC meeting
	To confirm as a true and proper record.
	9:38am

	5
	Actions of minutes
	To discuss
	9:45am

	6
	LPC business 

	6.1 Work Plan Review  

6.2 Subgroup Working & feedback 

6.3 Officer’s Reports

6.4 JD report on PSNC LPC meeting

6.5 Simon Dukes visit

6.6 Dashboard – DB

6.7 BP Update
Lunch

6.8 Primary Care Network video, update & checklist
6.9 Regional joint working update
6.10 Contract Update
6.11 LPN Update - LD
6.12 Forthcoming Meeting Attendance
6.13 Officer hardware
	10:00am

11:00am

12.00pm

12:10pm

12.20pm

12:30pm

1.00pm

1:30pm

1:45pm

3:00pm

3:05pm

3:10pm

3:15pm

	7
	Finance
	7.1 Treasurer’s Report 
	3:35pm   

	8
	Any other business
	
	3:45pm

	9
	Date and time of next meeting. 
	13th June 2019

60 Hope Street
	Close 4:00pm


25th April 2019
	Members
	Apr
	Jun
	Jul
	Sep
	Oct
	Nov
	Jan
	Mar
	Attendance

	JD
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	1/1

	LD
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	EG
	0
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	DJ
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	KM
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	DP
	0
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	0/1

	DSP
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	AM
	0
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	0/1

	GW
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	JF
	0
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	0/1

	TOTAL
	6
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Present and Apologies        






       Attendance Statistics 2019/20
	 
	Name
	Designation

	Members:
	Leah Davies (LD)
	Vice-Chair

	
	John Davey (JD)
	Member

	
	Gemma Whitehead (GW)
	Member

	
	Dave Jones (DJ)
	Member

	
	Dane Stratton Powell (DSP)
	Treasurer

	
	Kathy McCarthy (KM)
	Chair

	
	Matt Harvey (MH)
	Chief Officer

	
	David Barker (DB)
	Engagement Officer 

	
	Anna Mir (AM)
	Member

	Absent:
	Joe Clarke (JC)
	Business Support Officer

	
	James Forshaw (JF)
	Member

	
	David Porter (DP)
	Member

	
	Eric Goodwin (EG)
	Member


	No. 
	Item
	Action

	1.1
	Election of Officers

MH took the chair for the annual election of officers.  MH invited members to stand for the offices of Chair, Vice-Chair and Treasurer.  KM stated she intended to stand again as Chair.  No other members wished to stand and no members that were absent had emailed MH or JC to state they intended to do so.  JD proposed KM and DSP seconded.  KM was voted unanimously as Chair.  LD stated she wished to remain as Vice-Chair.  No other offers were received.  KM proposed and JD seconded.  LD was voted unanimously as Vice Chair.   DSP was prepared to stand as Treasurer once again.  No other offers were received.  JD proposed and LD seconded.  DSP was voted unanimously as Treasurer.
	

	2
	Welcome, Introductions and Housekeeping
	 

	2.1
	Members were welcomed by the chair and reminded to switch off all mobile phones.  

	

	3
	Apologies
	

	3.1
	Apologies from EG, DP, JF, AM and JC.  The committee wished to provide their condolences to JC.  JTS has changed roles within Lloyds and has therefore resigned from the committee.  MH has approached the CCA for a replacement.

	

	4
	Minutes of the Last Meeting
	

	4.1
	Minutes from the last meeting were agreed as being a true and accurate record. 
	

	5
	Matters Arising/Actions from minutes
	 

	5.1

5.2
5.3

5.4
	JD has put himself forward to be a member of the Health and Wellbeing board.

JD asked that the impact assessment was sent by paper to contractors.  Envelope to include ‘Private and Confidential’ and the owners personal name.  Members agreed and also requested that a letter was included highlighting the newsletters etc. Officers will work up information to send to pharmacies.

Members were happy for JD to continue to meet with MP’s and councilors on behalf of the LPC.  He was asked to provide a schedule of who he would be meeting and what the outcome was.  He was also reminded to submit expenses within three months of the expenditure as part of the LPC expenses policy.
MH has emailed the LDC and LOC but has not heard back from either.  He has held off meeting with the LMC until the dust has settled on the new primary care network structures.

	Action MH, JC, DB. 



	6
	LPC Business
	

	6.1
6.2

6.3

6.4

6.5

6.6

6.7
6.8
6.9
6.10
6.11

6.12

6.13


	Work Plan Review
Members broke into their sub-groups and reviewed their respective sections of the work plan.  There are some sections that are no longer needed and have therefore been removed; some that have been amended and some that have been added.  

Action MH to update the workplan.  Action JC to add this to the website.  Action JC to amend the Officer’s Report accordingly.
Subgroup Meeting and Feedback
Communications - NHS mail is not being used effectively so work will be done on ensuring we use NHS mail more as a communication tool.  HLP champions will be added to the contractor list and we will proactively support HLP’s to get retained as such.     

Services – The sub group reviewed the service guides that have been previously produced by the group.  They will produce a blood pressure guide for the British Heart Foundation and commissioned NHS service to send to pharmacies.  We can then use this across Cheshire and Merseyside.  They will also refresh a guide of the NUMSAS service.  GW to produce a NUMSAS guide.  GW to produce the BP guide.  LD to provide a briefing guide with how to engage with eTCP.  
Governance and Finance – They will look at the LPC policies prior to the next meeting.  Action MH to send KM and DSP the LPC policies for review prior to the next committee meeting.  DSP will also provide remittance advice to payees once an invoice/expense claim is paid.  Action DSP to produce a remittance template.  A training record for members will need to be updated at the next meeting.  Action JC to add this to the June agenda.
Officer’s Reports

This had been circulated prior to the meeting.  No further comments or questions were received.
PSNC LPC Meeting Report 

JD provided feedback on the recent PSNC LPC meeting he attended in London on behalf of the LPC.  Concern was raised on the lack of community pharmacy mention in the NHS long term plan.  Negotiations have started with the government on the new pharmacy contract and the PSNC have been eager to get going with this for some time.
Simon Dukes Visit
MH shared with members the latest proposed agenda for the joint Cheshire and Merseyside LPC meeting that will include a keynote speech from Simon Dukes.  This will occur on the afternoon and evening of the 5th June.  Members agreed to the proposed agenda and agreed to fund Liverpool’s fair share of the cost.
Services Dashboard

DB shared his dashboard with members.  
The Not Dispensed service has been extended for a further six months.  MH will be providing the CCG with the data for the first year of the service so they can analyze this.  JD asked whether the LPC could approach Paul Brennan to see if he could do some deep analysis on behalf of the committee for the ND data.  JD asked Paul, and he is happy to do this.  MH will liaise with him and members agreed to delegate responsibility to the Officer’s to agree a fee for this work.
Smoking Cessation – DB has been working with the Smokefree Liverpool pharmacy coordinator to establish links and increase uptake in pharmacies.  
NUMSAS – Db has been looking into the figures for the NUMSAS service, paying particular attention to the number of referrals that have not been actioned.  A pharmacy cannot claim for these until actioned.  DB will work with these pharmacies
EHC – three multiples have just signed the SLA for this service and numbers are understandably low in the pharmacies that have just started.  DB will engage with these and MH will email the commissioners to see what promotional materials will be created and sent to publicise the service.

Blood Pressure Update

MH provided members with an update to the various blood pressure services being commissioned currently across Liverpool.  The British Heart Foundation project is drawing to a close as pharmacies reach their allotted 25 blood pressure readings.  All pharmacies will be able to switch over to the new commissioned NHS England service as soon as the 1st May.  New pharmacies will also be able to apply to participate in the second round of the British Heart Foundation project.  A further 120 pharmacies will be taking part with the same training and remuneration as per the first round.  Training for this will start in mid-June.  Pharmacies have until the end of this month to apply.
Primary Care Networks

MH has completed the final first draft of the Primary Care Network pack that will be sent to the newly developing Primary Care Networks.  Members were happy with the content and agreed for the document to be professionally designed and printed.  Action MH to liaise with the designer on the PCN packs.  There is still movement within the networks in Liverpool and the full set-up will not be known for another month-6 weeks.  In the meantime, JC will map each pharmacy to GP practices, so we can easily identify pharmacy/PCN alignment once the final details are established.  Action JC. The officers will be meeting in a few weeks to produce communication packs for each pharmacy detailing the new NHS landscape and introducing them to the PCN that they fall under.  Members agreed that there should be an individual pack sent to each pharmacy and evening sessions may be needed in the Summer to highlight this to pharmacies.  Members discussed the PSNC guidance for LPC’s on how to maximize opportunities with PCN’s.  The PSNC suggests each LPC ask for non-member volunteers in each network area to represent all contractors at a local level.  Members were uneasy about this, and instead plan to utilise the expertise of current members and officers to cover any meetings that occur going forward.   Regardless of who attends meetings on behalf of the LPC, training will need to be looked into.  MH will discuss this with the other Chief Officers to see if something standardised can happen across Cheshire and Merseyside.

Regional Joint working update

Papers were sent out from the last RJWG before the meeting.  There were no further questions or comments.
Contract Update

There has been one minor relocation since the last LPC meeting.  Day Lewis has moved into Lance Lane Medical Centre.  LPC contact lists have been updated as appropriate.    
Local Professional Network Strategy Event Update

LD provided an update to members on this event that was attended by MH and LD.  The aim of the event was to get different cohorts of the pharmacy system in a room to discuss how we could all work best together.  The main topics of discussion were patient safety, medicine reconciliation, drugs cost savings, free up capacity.  Delegates were also updated on NUMSAS, DMIRS, strands of the pharmacy integration fund.  Feedback from table discussions were taken back by NHS England to feed into their workstreams.  
Forthcoming Meeting attendance

MH can attend all meetings leading up to the next LPC meeting.  
Officer Hardware
Due to the absence of JC, this item was deferred to the next meeting.
	Action - MH
Action - JC
Action - JC

Action - GW
Action - GW

Action - LD

Action - MH

Action - DSP

Action - JC

Action - MH
Action - DB
Action – MH

Action - JC
Action MH, DB, JC
Action – MH 

	

	
	
	

	7
	Treasurers Report
	 

	7.1

	DSP provided an updated 2019/20 budget which was agreed unanimously by members.  DSP then detailed the current bank account holdings and advised he had changed the spreadsheet that expenditure and income was detailed on to make it easier to KM thanked DSP for the work he had done on this.
	

	8
	Any Other Business
	

	8.1


	Members agreed to send LD on upcoming PSNC Vice Chair and Chair training in Coventry.  MH will book her on.  
	Action – MH

	9
	Date and time of next meeting
	Future Meetings:

	9.1 
	Next meeting will be on Thursday 13th June 2019 at 60 Hope Street, Liverpool, L1 9BZ


	Thursday 25th July 2019


Action List:  Shaded actions are carried over from previous minutes.
	Min
	Action
	Person
	Update

	
	Create a risk register for LPC finances.
	DSP
	

	
	Arrange a meeting with Liverpool City Council regarding EHC service prescription advice.
	JD
	

	
	Amend LPC self-evaluation document and submit official form to PSNC website
	JC
	

	
	Add blurb in Liverpool area of the newsletter regarding the cost savings for contractors from LPC officers
	JC
	

	
	Action the 1-month holiday levy with NHSBSA portal
	DSP
	

	5.2
	Send Impact Statement to Pharmacies via post.
	MH, JC, DB
	

	6.1
	Update the Workplan
	MH
	

	6.1
	Add updated workplan to the website
	JC
	

	6.1
	Amend the Officers Report accordingly
	JC
	

	6.2
	Produce a NUMSAS Guide
	GW
	

	6.2
	Produce a BP Guide
	GW
	

	6.2
	Produce a briefing Guide regarding e-TCP (TCAM)
	LD
	

	6.2
	Send LPC policies to KN and DSP to review before the next LPC meeting
	MH
	

	6.2
	Send remittance advice to members/payee’s once payment has been made
	DSP
	

	6.2
	Add LPC training record to the June agenda
	JC
	

	6.6
	Liaise with Paul Brennan regarding ND data
	MH
	

	6.6
	Engage with multiples regarding EHC promotional materials
	DB
	

	6.8
	Liaise with the designer regarding PCN packs
	MH
	

	6.8
	Map each pharmacy to GP practices, so we can easily identify pharmacy/PCN alignment once the final details are established
	JC
	

	6.8
	The officers will be meeting in a few weeks to produce communication packs for each pharmacy detailing the new NHS landscape and introducing them to the PCN that they fall under
	MH, JC, DB
	

	6.8
	Discuss training needs for PCN’s with other Chief Officers
	MH
	

	8.1
	Book LD on to PSNC Vice Chair training event
	MH
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